
WAC 284-50-380  Outline of coverage requirements for individual 
coverages.  (1) No individual disability insurance policy subject to 
this regulation shall be delivered or issued for delivery in this 
state unless an appropriate outline of coverage, as prescribed in WAC 
284-50-385 through 284-50-425 is completed as to such policy and:

(a) Is either delivered with the policy; or
(b) Delivered to the applicant at the time application is made 

and acknowledgment of receipt or certification of delivery of such 
outline of coverage is provided to the insurer.

(2) If an outline of coverage was delivered at the time of appli-
cation and the policy is issued on a basis which would require revi-
sion of the outline, a substitute outline of coverage properly de-
scribing the policy must accompany the policy when it is delivered and 
contain the following statement, in no less than twelve point type, 
immediately above the company name: "Notice: Read this outline of cov-
erage carefully. It is not identical to the outline of coverage provi-
ded upon application and the coverage originally applied for has not 
been issued." In addition, the insurer shall comply with the provi-
sions set forth in RCW 48.20.015.

(3) The appropriate outline of coverage for policies providing 
hospital coverage which only meets the standards of WAC 284-50-335 
shall be that statement contained in WAC 284-50-385. The appropriate 
outline of coverage for policies providing coverage which meets the 
standards of both WAC 284-50-335 and 284-50-340 shall be the statement 
contained in WAC 284-50-395. The appropriate outline of coverage for 
policies providing coverage which meets the standards of both WAC 
284-50-335 and 284-50-350 or 284-50-340 and 284-50-350 or 284-50-335, 
284-50-340, and 284-50-350 shall be the statement contained in WAC 
284-50-405.

(4) In any case where the prescribed outline of coverage is inap-
propriate for the coverage provided by the policy, an alternate out-
line of coverage shall be submitted to the commissioner for prior ap-
proval.

(5) Outlines of coverage delivered in connection with policies 
defined in this regulation as hospital confinement indemnity (WAC 
284-50-345), Specified disease (WAC 284-50-365), or Limited benefit 
health insurance coverages (WAC 284-50-370) to persons eligible for 
medicare by reason of age shall contain, in addition to the require-
ments of WAC 284-50-400, 284-50-420 and 284-50-425, the following lan-
guage which shall be printed or stamped on or attached to the first 
page of the outline of coverage: "This policy is not a medicare sup-
plement policy. If you are eligible for medicare, review the Medicare 
Supplement Buyer's Guide available from the company." Such notice 
shall be in no less than twelve point type.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 48.66.100, 48.20.470 and 1982 c 200 § 1. WSR 
82-12-032 (Order R 82-3), § 284-50-380, filed 5/26/82. Statutory Au-
thority: RCW 48.02.060, 48.44.050 and 48.46.200. WSR 82-01-017 (Order 
R 81-7), § 284-50-380, filed 12/9/81; Order R-76-4, § 284-50-380, 
filed 10/29/76, effective 3/1/77.]
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